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June 10, 2021 

Dear Property Owner or Tenant, 

My name is Romie Duarte and I work for the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA). I am 
the Community Involvement Coordinator for the Montrose and Del Amo EPA Superfund sites, which are 
about a mile away from your neighborhood. I, along with my EPA coworker Michael Schulman, am 
interested in speaking with you and your neighbors about upcoming soil sampling work in your 
neighborhood. You may have seen a postcard inviting you to a meeting on this project earlier this year. 

In addition to answering any questions on this project, we would be interested to hear from you on how 
we can best interact and share information with you and your neighbors. To discuss this project, please 
feel free to contact myself or Michael by email or phone at your earliest convenience (see contact 
information at the end of this letter). 

For more information on this project, please visit: response.epa.gov/MontroseHSP 

We would also like invite you to our next community meeting on the sites. We host this meeting twice a 
year (June and December), and our next meeting (online) will be on Tuesday, June 29, 2021 from 5:00-
7:00 p.m. During this meeting, you will have the opportunity to meet the entire cleanup team and get 
an overview of the sites, the cleanup process and on-going work. 

If you would like to  attend, please  contact me  or  Michael:    
 

Romie Duarte (hispanohablante)  
EPA Community Involvement Coordinator  

duarte.romie@epa.gov  
213-244-1801  

Michael Schulman  
EPA Remedial Project Manager  

schulman.michael@epa.gov   
415-972-3064  

For more about the Montrose and Del Amo Superfund sites, please visit our webpages: 
• Del Amo: www.epa.gov/superfund/delamo 
• Montrose: www.epa.gov/superfund/montrose 

Thank you for your time, and we hope to hear from you and see you at our meeting on June 29th! 

Cordially, 

Romie Duarte 
EPA, Community Involvement Coordinator 
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